CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

15TH APRIL, 2002.

PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J. Spink 

and A. Westwood.

G. Topping and M. Vickers and D, Rowlands and

A. North (District Audit) were also present

· District Audit Report – Collection of Income:-

· Diane Rowlands and Andrew North presented the D.A’s report and went through the action plan recommendations contained therin.

· AGREED:-

· That Martin Vickers report further on a comparison of Salford’s Direct Debit’s with other authorities in Greater Manchester

· That a quarterly list of debtors be produced for this meeting

· Look  to as many services as possible being paid for before they are provided.

· Review the “warning letter” previously prepared by Alan Eastwood

· That consideration be given to the payment of commercial rents by Direct Debit.

· That the policy document to be submitted to Cabinet also include details of preferred actions

· Benefit Fraud Investigation Report:-

· Maura Brooks submitted the above report and focussed on the not agreed or partially agreed items.

· AGRRED:-

· That a quarterly update to the action plan be submitted to this Group

· That the Director of Corporate Services be authorised to “sign off” the formal action plan

· Previous meeting:-

· Councillor Antrobus approved the draft letter to Patricia Hewitt

· Alan Eastwood to investigate the legal position re the request from De La Salle Old Boy’s Club for rate relief

· Finance Monthly Update:-

· Accountancy;-

· Final accounts now being prepared

· 17 schools now opted out of payroll

· VAT – implications of the poled budget between the health authority and Social Services

· Cash reconciliation – alternative arrangements being considered as a result of possible long term sickness

· Payroll:-

· Still a problem with payments being made to staff who have  left – this is mainly down to Personnel who are responsible for notifying Payroll of all staffing amendments

· Creditors – performance improved, hopefully this will be long term

· 2002/03 Capital Programme – Prioritising new starts:-

· Possible over spend of £400k on Springwood Primary School (details not yet notified)

· Possible problems if have to settle Trafford Road

· Need to review capital strategy

· AGREE to follow options (a) and (b) at this stage “Only allocate funding when certain, i.e. as unresolved funding issues become resolved, capital receipts become clearer and/or new funding becomes available” and “ Release funding for cost variations to committed schemes only”, until the funding position is clarified, and that the position be reviewed again following completion of the 2001/02 capital outturn which is due by early June, but that, in the meantime, preparatory work is done under option (d) “determine priorities for release of funding” in readiness for the release of funding should it become available.

· Re-cycling – updated report required for next weeks meeting

· Printing of reports from SOLAR – defer

· Visitors Passes – Salford Civic Centre – AGREE to implement the Kalamazoo Visitor Management System

· Civil Partnerships – progressing

· A6 Manchester Road / High Street on the reserve list for capital funding

· Disposal of Ringway Developments – Alan Eastwood reported that the sum to be shared between the G.M. Authorities following the disposal of Ringway Developments had now reduced to £14.1m from £14.3m

